October 12, 2021
Greenwood Township

Regular Meeting Minutes

The regular Greenwood Township Board Meeting was called to order by Supervisor Doug Nowicki at 7:30 p.m. at the Greenwood Township Hall, 9025 Yale Road.  Other board members present were Clerk O’Brien, Treasurer Ramsey and Trustees Roberts and Krikorian.  .  Also present was Bob Wiley and 3 representatives from the St Clair County Drain Commission, Dustin from Decker Insurance and 3 residents.  
The agenda was approved with the addition of a discussion regarding correspondence from the James Dubay.  
Nowicki made a motion to approve the minutes from the Regular meeting on September 14, 2021 and the Special meeting of the Election Commision on  October 6, 2021.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.

In correspondence Nowicki discussed receiving correspondence from the County Parks & recreational director regarding Grants for walking paths.
The treasurer’s report was approved as presented.
Nowicki made a motion to approve the outstanding bills.  Roberts seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.
The fire department report was approved as presented.  Nowicki stated that the regular maintenance will be scheduled for the truck. 
No enforcement officer’s report.
In Zoning the Planning Commission will have a meeting on October 20, 2021 at 7:30 p.m. 
No citizens comments.
In old business a discussion was held by the board regarding the replacement of concrete at the fire hall.  The Board decided to wait until spring for the project.

In new business O’Brien made a motion to purchase Cyber Insurance for the Township.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.  Nowicki made a motion to have Yale Electric replace the outdoor outlets and replace covers.  Roberts seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.  The St Clair County Drain Commission was present to discuss the Eves Drain.  The Drain Commission presented a petition that it is requesting the Greenwood Township Board to sign.  After a lengthy discussion the Board asked the Drain Commission to present a more detailed description of the work that the Drain Commission is recommending.  O’Brien made a motion to amend the budget for the increase in the cost of the audit.  O’Brien requested that $4000.00 be moved from Township Miscellaneous to the Audit Account.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.  Nowicki made a motion to reappoint Bonnie Lester to the Planning Commission.  O’Brien seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.  Nowicki made a motion to approve the renewal of the snows removal contract with John French Jr.  It was agreed by the board to purchase the remaining rock salt and ice melt from John French Jr. and the Board would provide those materials in the future.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.  Nowicki made a motion to close the 2 old tickets with the District Court at the request of the Township Attorney James Dubay.  O’Brien seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.  
In citizen’s comments a resident asked if the Township had seen a flag base that was left behind by the Boy Scouts.

Nowicki made a motion to adjourn.  Ramsey seconding.  Motion carried 5-0.
Meeting Adjourned 9:34 p.m.

Sonya O’Brien
Greenwood Township Clerk
